
Ref: PQ 26049/25 & PQ 26272/25 

29th May 2025  

Deputy Réada Cronin 
Dáil Eireann  
Dublin 2  

Dear Deputy Cronin 

I refer to your parliamentary questions below which have been forwarded to me for attention. 

PQ 26049/25 –  To ask the Minister for Health if allogenic transplants for paediatric 
cancer patients will be restored in hospitals as part of the National Children’s Cancer 
Service; and if she will make a statement on the matter.  

PQ 26272/25 -  To ask the Minister for Health if allogenic transplants for paediatric 
cancer patients will be restored in hospitals as part of the National Children’s Cancer 
Service; and if she will make a statement on the matter. 

Children’s Health Ireland (CHI) Response: 

Children’s Health Ireland (CHI) advise that allogeneic transplants will be restored as part of 
the National Children’s Cancer Service. Access to allogeneic transplant is temporarily 
provided in other treatment centres under the Treatment Abroad Scheme. Children and their 
families are supported by CHI clinical staff pre and post this transplant procedure. CHI intend 
to restart allogeneic transplants provided at CHI Crumlin in 2025 and are proactively 
progressing all supporting measures. 

Yours sincerely 

_____________________  

Trina Doran 
Directorate Operations Lead CDB 
Email: trina.doran@childrenshealthireland.ie 


